KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 23 September 2015

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal


 



PRESENT:	Diane Horner (in the Chair), R. Tideswell, D. Wilkinson, D. Bertsson, 


			E. Hodgson





IN ATTENDANCE:	Kath Teasdale (KTC), Fiona Harrison (SLH), Geoff Cook (CCC), Cherrie Trelogan (CCC)





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported apologies for absence in respect of 


P. Horner, A. Braithwaite, PCSO M. Leigh, M. Conway. 





MINUTES OF LAST MEETING


The minutes of the AGM held 10 September 2014 were agreed as a correct record. 





MATTERS ARISING:		Dog Walking on Games Area 


There is still a problem with people walking their dogs on the Games Area. SLDC will shortly be erecting new signs to remind people that it is a Dog Exclusion Zone. 





PRESENTATION AND ADOPTION OF ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2014/15


Rose reported that the accounts for the year ending 31st March 2015 had been audited by the Kendal Town Treasurer Jack Jones and were available for inspection.





There was a balance of £862.24 that was not already allocated to specific funds as of the 31st March 2015.





This September, a large cheque for £18,857.17 was paid out to SLDC on behalf of the KRA as our donation towards the costs of the refurbishment of Spider Park. 





£846.34 now remained in General Funds with all other balances in the accounts allocated to the projects for which they were awarded.





ANNUAL REPORTS


Chair 


Diane reported that: “Following the 2014 AGM, weekly sports sessions continued on Brockbeck MUGA until October; resumed again in February half-term; before continuing from April to October on Monday evenings throughout and Thursday afternoons during school holidays.





Besides sports, there have been many other activities organised for our young people. South Lakes Housing hosted a Halloween Party and Kendal Parish Hall Committee organised 2 Dance & Theatre Workshops during October half-term; KRA hosted another Hot Chocolate evening on the 25th November; there were Fun & Games in the Parish Hall and also a Film Night during February half-term; and the Easter holidays were very busy with 2 Dance & Theatre Workshops and an Easter Party in the Parish Hall, and an Easter Egg Hunt at the Rugby Club organised by South Lakes Housing. 





And, thanks to funding from South Lakes Housing and Kendal Lads’ & Girls’ Club, we held another popular Summer Fun Event on The Adventure on 11th July, when a Bouncy Castle, Gladiator Dual, 2 Face Painters, Children’s Entertainer and Bar-B-Q featured. 





During the Summer Holidays, we again worked with Kendal Parish Hall Committee and South Lakes Housing to fund and host Sports, Fun & Games, with refreshments, for 2 hours on Wednesday afternoons throughout the 7 weeks, which included 3 sessions run by NCL on our behalf. 





Our project to provide new play equipment and refurbish Spider Park in partnership with SLDC didn’t progress as quickly as we’d have liked. Nevertheless, 4 new pieces of equipment and wetpour safety surfacing have been installed, together with a new tyre & chains for the tyre swing; higher fencing and a pedestrian access gate between the play area and adjacent games area; and all remaining pre-existing equipment has been repainted. The sign to acknowledge the project and its funders will be erected shortly and a new see-saw is currently on order. So, we will have accomplished more than we originally set out to do and received funding for; thereby providing yet another first class facility for both present and future generations.  





Apart from providing activities and facilities for our young people, KRA volunteers once again took part in Kendal Lions’ door-to-door Christmas Collection on the estate with Santa’s Float on 14th December, when our residents generously donated the record sum of £333.16, of which KRA received £170 for funds. And you’ll be pleased to note that we’ve agreed to help again this year, on Monday 21st December, meeting at 5.45pm on Brockbeck.  





With our environment in mind, KRA has again held litter picks on 11th October; 21st March; and 27th June, with the next one planned for 10th October, meeting at 10:30 by Ghyllside School gates on Greengate Lane. 





We had hoped to continue our Community Planting Scheme and had applied to Nurture Lakeland for a grant to buy a further 500 bulbs to plant around the estate in November. However, although our application was successful, the process was delayed by a month by Nurture Lakeland, resulting in us not being informed until mid-December - too late to order and plant bulbs. Nevertheless, as advised, we re-applied but have since heard nothing. So the bulb-planting season has been missed once again. Hopefully, we’ll have better luck next year. However, 6 new saplings were planted on the Well Ings embankment to replace those lost through grass-cutting and vandalism since last year and all are thriving.





The long, drawn-out saga of getting the footpath from Kirkbarrow to Milnthorpe Road via the Cock & Dolphin development designated as a Public Right of Way has proved to be very frustrating. After having applied for a Modification Order to achieve this in 2012, we were advised by the Countryside Mapping Officer that a quicker method would be for her to get the agreement of the respective landowners, so we opted for this. But the company owning the smallest piece of land has proved elusive. Therefore, 3 years later, we’re back to square one - going down the route of the Modification Order.





Also disappointingly, little progress has been made towards having traffic lights installed at the junction of Glebe Road and Milnthorpe Road, or at least an alternative solution to the standing traffic on Glebe Road during peak times. However, Geoff Cook continues to pursue this with the Highways Engineers. On a more positive note, progress has slowly being made towards the installation of Estate Entrance Signs to supplement the 20mph ones at each of our 3 entrances, thanks to the sheer tenacity of Fiona Harrison and funding from South Lakes Housing.





And KRA has now embraced the 21st Century with our new website - � HYPERLINK "http://www.kirkbarrow.org.uk" �www.kirkbarrow.org.uk�  - having been launched during the year, thanks to the expertise of our Vice-Chair, Liz Hodgson. 





So, our 11th year has been another active and successful one, thanks to the teamwork and commitment of our committee members, local councillors, representatives of our partner organisations, and helpers, together with the financial support of our funders. 





And now we embark on our 12th year. But, unfortunately, our committee will be without our current Vice-Chair and Minutes Secretary as Liz Hodgson has moved from the catchment area. But, thankfully, Liz isn’t deserting us entirely as she still wants to help out with our events and activities. Nevertheless, Liz’s input and involvement will be sorely missed at our committee meetings and I’d like to thank her very much for all her help and efforts during her 5 years of service to KRA.”





Community Police  


Mark Leigh had sent a report in his absence covering the last year:


“The past twelve months have seen a reduction in crime in South Lakeland and at a local level. It is encouraging that more calls are being received from local communities reporting crimes and suspicious behaviour in their neighbourhoods using the 101 number.





Key Crimes Recorded from 10/9/14 – 23/09/2015


Burglary Non Dwelling		  	1						Burglary Dwelling             		1


Public Order                   	  	6						Assaults                        	   		11


Pedal Bike Theft           	  	5						Thefts                             		5


Criminal Damage        	  	2						Criminal Damage to Vehicles 	8





Suspicious Incident / People / Vehicles


Local communities play a huge part in gathering intelligence and reporting suspicious activity to police. Getting registration numbers from vehicles and promptly reporting suspicious people giving good descriptions can hasten our job in stopping these people and questioning them about their behaviour. If anyone does have any concerns about suspicious behaviour please contact 101.





Community Priority Activity


To Maintain High Visibility Patrols throughout the area especially around the play park (Brockbeck area)


We have had a few calls through on 101 over the last few days from residents regarding ASB on Brockbeck.  I have flagged this up with my Sergeant and Inspector and we have decided for the next few weeks to put the area as a problem profile.  This means it gets highlighted at every morning and especially afternoon / Evening briefing for officers/PCSO’s to concentrate on the area and show a high visibility presence etc.” 





David Bertsson told the meeting that he had recently had a recurrence of children banging on his windows, and that when he called 101 he got a very dismissive response. Geoff advised him to keep written records of problems so that we can pursue the matter with the police on his behalf.





CCC Community Engagement 


Cherrie Trelogan introduced herself to the meeting. She provided support to the Local Area workers in the Kendal and Kirkby Lonsdale area. She should be our point of contact with CCC for matters such as grant applications.





South Lakes Housing  


Fiona reported for SLH on their busy year on Kirkbarrow with estate improvements. The rendering work and re-roofing was still ongoing. 





SLH had completed their first new-build at Jubilee Close in Kirkby Lonsdale. Previously they had only managed existing properties so this was a new departure for them.





Lots of information and entertainment events had been arranged over the past year for residents of SLH, and there was a grant application program to support particular projects, e.g. the new estate signs for Kirkbarrow would be paid for by SLH.





The Government planned to introduce rules that would force a 1% rent reduction for all social housing each year for the next 5 years. This would inevitably put a strain on the finances of SLH, but they nevertheless still intended to install solar panels on about 1000 houses over the next year, and extend the out-of-hours repair service to make it more compatible with residents’ working patterns.





The management system for the SLH sheltered housing was being changed to operate in standard office hours. A relief manager would work out of Cross Lane to cover other times.





Lastly, a new IT system was being installed, which would speed up work once it was running, but in the meantime meant that there would not be a Halloween or Christmas party this year.





Questions were asked about how the new, extended “Right-to-Buy” would impact on housing stocks. Fiona said that SLH were exploring various ways to maintain stocks.





Diane asked if it might be possible to get a defibrillator mounted somewhere in the Cross Lane sheltered housing scheme. There was a defibrillator now in Ghyllside School, but it was internal to the building and therefore only accessible in school hours. If the money to pay for it could be found (it would be about £1500), then Cross Lane might be a suitable, accessible site. Fiona agreed it was an interesting idea and promised to speak to the Cross Lane manager to get their views.





Kendal Lads and Girls Club


No report from Ian, but he had volunteered to help with the Santa’s Float collection in December.





Ghyllside School


All the works to provide an upper floor and resultant additional space had now been completed; together with the installation of Solar Panels; and refurbishment of the downstairs corridor and external parts of the school. 





Councillors


Geoff reported that the Long Close footpath would be relaid, hopefully in October. Also, Kirkbarrow residents should be aware that Highgate was to be resurfaced in February/March, and there would inevitably be delays and traffic problems as a result.





With regard to the proposed traffic lights at the junction of Glebe Road and Milnthorpe Road, Stuart Braithwaite had now sent on the results of the computer modelling exercise. In isolation, new traffic lights would work, but they might impact unfavourably on the Romney Road junction. The Romney Road junction was being remodelled in January, so no decisions could be made until the impact of the new design at Romney Road was evaluated. Additionally, the traffic lights may impact on residents of Milnthorpe Road adjacent to the junction with Glebe Road.
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Diane pointed out that there was still an oustanding traffic issue at the Kirkbarrow/Glebe Road junction - there had been repeated problems with people parking on both the corner itself and adjacent setts. The parking problems had been rolled into the traffic lights question, but if that is on hold, we would still need to tackle the parking. Geoff agreed to take this up with Stuart.





It was proposed to tackle the parking issue at the Barn Holme/Greenwood junction by adding yellow lines on the road, and currenlty there should be a consultation with residents in progress. Diane commented that, as a resident of Barn Holme, she had not received any information about the yellow lines as yet.





Kath reported on the work of the Town Council. Upcoming events included:


Comic Arts Festival 16-18 October 				Kendal Wool Gathering 24-25 October


Fireworks Display 5 November					Christmas Lights Switch-On 15 November


Food Festival 12-13 March





Recent issues that had arisen for KTC included the proposal to close the Magistrates Court and the County Court in Kendal to save money, and the re-routing of local buses in Kendal by Stagecoach at short notice and without any consultation.





Geoff mentioned that he had met with the Stagecoach manager last week about the bus routing. The changes were apparently made to improve time-keeping, and he was concerned that Stagecoach may take more drastic action if time-keeping did not improve. 





ELECTION OF OFFICERS 2015/16


With the exception of Liz Hodgson, the previous officers indicated that they were willing to stand again and, in the absence of any other nominations, the following were subsequently elected unanimously:





(i)		Chair - Diane Horner 						(ii)		Vice-Chair - David Wilkinson 


(iii)	Treasurer - Rose Tideswell 				(iv)	Secretary - Diane Horner 


(v)		Minutes Secretary - No volunteers, so deferred to next meeting





ELECTION OF COMMITTEE 2015/16


It was agreed that the Committee would comprise the above officers, together with:


Ann Braithwaite, Amanda Ainsworth, David Bertsson, Linda Slater, Peter Horner, Martin Mason, Phil Whiting and Malcolm Conway.





QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION


No further questions were raised.





DATES OF MEETINGS 2015/16


The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 21st October 2015. The full list would be emailed out to committee members shortly.





ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Diane asked the meeting about continued membership of Cumbria Community Foundation at £15 per year. The meeting agreed to renew this subscription. 





SLH had sent details of a course in Communication Skills, but there were no volunteers.





KRA recently signed up to the Environmental Agency’s Preparedness Scheme. There would be a workshop on the Scheme on 7th October in the Town Hall, 6-8pm, for anyone interested.





The CCC youth services contract was changing from Insignia to an in-house scheme. As yet, we had not been told how this would affect Kirkbarrow. More information should be available after the end of September.





Kath had notified of a proposal to re-route a footpath in the grounds of Vicarage Park School, close to Kirkbarrow.





Rose asked if there was any chance of getting a bus shelter installed at the bus stop at the top of Echo Barn Hill? Geoff replied that bus shelters cost about £2000. If we had the money, we could approach CCC Highways. 








The meeting closed at 9pm
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